Sanbornton Public Library Board of Trustees
Meeting Minutes of October 15, 2013

Attendees:

Present:
David Adams, Joanne Dover, Kris Rathjen, Marla Davis, Steve Ober



Martha Bodwell, acting Director

Absent:
Linda VanValkenburgh

Call to Order:

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m.
MOTION:   (Marla/David) The motion to seat alternate trustee, Steve Ober, in place of 


Linda VanValkenburgh, passed unanimously.

Guests in attendance included Chief Paul Dexter, Sanbornton Fire Department and Wayne Elliott.  Chief Dexer informed the Trustees that the radio fire box was inoperable and that it needed to be repaired immediately.  This is the fire box that sends a signal directly to the fire department.  David agreed to call the Mammoth Company to see when they could schedule a site visit to check on the box and give an estimate to repair/replace if needed as soon as possible, but not an emergency call as not to incur an emergency repair bill.  Also, the stairwells are blocked with old carpeting and junk.  A magnetic door closure also needs to be installed by the alarm company so that in case of a fire, the doors will close to keep the fire from spreading.  
MOTION:  (Marla/David) Motion to have the magnetic door closure installed ASAP, 

passed unanimously.

Marla invited the chief to go over the equipment with the new Library Director when she is settled in, Chief agreed to do so when the Director is ready.

David and Kris to set a time to meet with Martha to determine what needs to be taken to the transfer station and what can be placed on Craig’s List to generate income for the Library.  Marla will with speak with Julie at the recreation center to coordinate the boy scouts to help stage the items going to the transfer station.  Martha will speak with Deb Wyman to coordinate with the girl scouts to help move items as well.  Target dates to see if it can be done either October 27th or November 3rd.
Library Director Update   Marcia will be in town on Saturday to meet with the Police Chief to get her background check underway.  Since she currently resides in Maine, a check will be done through the FBI.  Trustees discussed that we would introduce Marcia to the community at the annual Library Open House in December.  This will give Marcia a few weeks to settle in before we have press coverage on her arrival.

Budget for 2014 was discussed. The additional items that will have to be included in this year’s budget will be for the firebox repair/replacement and the pension for the Library Director.

Marla is going to see if she can get the budget presentation to the selectmen pushed back until the first week in December.  This will give the trustees time to set the budget and familiarize Marcia with the process.

Kris is going to find out when Marcia can take a Quick Books course.  Ideally our schedule will go as follows:


Marcia starts November 12th
Trustees meeting  November 19th to discuss and go over the budget will have the next week to go over the budget and tighten up for presentation to selectmen on


December 4th
Joanie will meet with Marcia to go over the quick books program and discuss the budget.

Policy Manual
Discussion on the updating of the Policy Manual, it was decided to wait until the new director was in place to start this process to see what ideas she may have.  Marsha has a few ideas that she would like to add.

Motion:  (David/Kris) Motion to put on hold the updating of the policy manual until the 


new director begins, passed unanimously.
New Business:

Martha informed the Trustees that the Quick Books annual subscription is due and that we need to be billed for this, rather than be charged via credit card.  Martha to follow the hyper link and report to Joannie when they meet how it will be handled.

A patron has asked to use the library for a craft fair with the proceeds to go to the WLNH children’s auction.  While the board felt it was a worthwhile idea it is currently 
Against policy to use the library for this type of event.  It was suggested that the person call the Historical Society since they will have their annual Christmas Wreath sale and open house in December.
The large air conditioner that was installed this summer either needs to be taken out for the winter or a cover needs to be placed on the unit.  David said he will look into getting a cover for the air conditioner.

Martha brought up purchasing supplies for the library.  Marla will see if we can piggyback on the towns purchasing to see if we can save some money.

Future issues the library needs to look into include:


Overhang on the front door will need to be repaired in the next year and


Painting on the outside of the building will need to be addressed soon.

Martha is also having issues with adding people to the new door lock system.  Marla told Martha to call Bob Veloski in the town office, that they have a similar system and that he may be able to walk her through the steps.
Joanie asked about book orders. Martha explained that all books are purchased by category so they can be tracked efficiently and she would help Joanie with these line items.

Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 8:47 p.m.

Next  Regular Meeting:  Tuesday November 19, 2013.

Respectfully Submitted,,

Kris Rathjen

Secretary

Board of Trustees

Sanbornton Library
